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PUBLIC NOTICE 
July 8, 2025 

 
The Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has received an application for a Clean Water Act (CWA) Section 
401 Water Quality Certification (Certification) pertaining to proposed activities in the Kiamichi River in Pushmataha County. 
The activities require the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers permit under Section 404 of the CWA (Section 404 Permit). Under 
Section 401 of CWA, the State is required to review any Federal permit regarding activities in Waters of the United States.  The 
purpose of the Certification review, according to DEQ regulations [Title 252, Chapter 611-3-1(a)], is to determine whether the 
proposed discharge(s) will comply with the Oklahoma Water Quality Standards (WQS), and Sections 301, 302, 303, 306, and 
307 of the CWA. 

This Public Notice opens on July 8, 2025, and will close on August 7, 2025. 
 
City of Antlers submitted an application for repair and maintenance of water intake structure in the Kiamichi River in 
Pushmataha County. The repair work is covered under Section 404 Permit, Nationwide Permit 3 (NWP3), Maintenance. WQS 
designates the Kiamichi River as an Appendix B water. In December of 2020 DEQ required a project-specific WQC for NWP3 
for projects in Appendix B waters. 
 
Construction activities include removing of existing pipe and screens, installation of new ductile iron pipe, three T-screens, and 
a gabion basket on the lower intake pipe for protection. The existing bank of the Kiamichi River will remain as is. Potential 
discharge may occur at the bottom of the Kiamichi River due to removal of bottom intake pipe and screen. The work is expected 
to be conducted from the water with a diver. 
 
The project is located in Section 14, Township 4 South, Range 17 East, I.M, in Pushmataha County, Oklahoma. 
 
DEQ is soliciting comments concerning the water quality impacts of the project. The comments received will be considered by 
DEQ in issuing a Section 401 Water Quality Certification for the proposed project. Please submit your comments in writing by 
the end of the workday on August 7, 2025, to:  

Elena Jigoulina 
Water Quality Division 

Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality 
P.O. Box 1677 

Oklahoma City, OK 73101-1677 
(405) 702-8200 

Water.Comments@deq.ok.gov 

 

You are receiving this notice because you are either on DEQ’s list to receive all 
public notices or you are located downstream in an affected watershed. This 
notice is for informational purposes only; it is not to be published in the 
legal section of newspapers.  

If you are receiving this notice in error, are getting multiple notices, or do not want 
to receive future notices, please let us know.  

If you are receiving this in paper form, please help save money and the 
  environment by receiving the notice in PDF format via e-mail. Just send your e- 
  mail address to Water.Comments@deq.ok.gov  

  

http://www.deq.state.ok.us/wqdnew/index.htm
http://water.epa.gov/lawsregs/guidance/wetlands/sec401.cfm
https://www.deq.ok.gov/wp-content/uploads/deqmainresources/611.pdf
https://www.deq.ok.gov/wp-content/uploads/deqmainresources/730.pdf
mailto:Water.Comments@deq.ok.gov
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